
                                                                                                                                                                                    

Thank you to: 

• everyone who worked throughout the year to stock their stalls – Judith 
Greenwood, Laurel Muir, Margaret Lemke and the rest of the ‘craft’ team, 
Iris Pederick & Margaret Frecker  for their paintings,  Jenny Vass for the 
photo cards, Ashleigh Robjant for her jewellery, David and Shirley Williams 
for their cards and artwork & Fay Schroeter for her baby items. 

• all those who delivered leaflets and to Ian McMillan who organized the 
walkers. Your efforts were rewarded by the large number of people from the 
community who attended the FETE, 

• Helen Baker for offer & provision of garage for storing stock for the fete. 

• Heather Hon & Belinda Clear in the office for the paperwork and liaisons 
regarding the fete. 

•  Badminton Group and youth groups for giving us the use of the church from 
Thursday evening to Fete Day on Saturday  

• Mini Maestros & Zumba Melbourne for re-locating on Friday  

• everyone who responded to our calls for assistance for the preparations on 
Thursday and Friday. The enthusiastic effort was great, wonderful fellowship 
was shared & your help was really appreciated. It took the pressure off the 
Committee, allowing us to organize other things.  

• Alan Barnard, Nick Dart, Steve Fraser, David Fraser, Andrew Hosking, 
David Jackson, Alan Lemke, Ben Lohning [our youngest clean-up jockey 
ever!], Lyn McDonald, David Morgan, Doug Newberry, Ken McGregor, 
Robert O’Brien, Mike Patterson, Greame Peters, Ross Vevers, Roger Vass, 
Ray Wagon, Rohan Wickramaraine & Robert Wood for collecting so many 
items on Thursday and Friday, setting up, cleaning up and then returning 
them on Saturday and Monday. 

• all who donated items for the various stalls, providing plenty of stock to sell & 
to the companies and GWUC members for donations to the Silent Auction. 

• the 'night watchmen’ for supervising the church complex over Friday night 
Andrew Hosking, Eric Armstrong, Robert McDougall & Ross Lennon  

• Joel Leister for  setting up the sound system 

• Barry Plant Doherty Glen Waverley for the main fete sign  

• MBE for the laminated  fete sign on the fence 

 

 

 

• Wesley College for the large marquees and set up staff. 

• K-Mart Tyres, Forrest Hill Chase,  for the used tyres needed for the pedal 
cars 

• Highvale Secondary College for the bain-marie, pie warmer & trestles. 

• Michael Boyer for a rousing & entertaining MC role though out the Fete 

• Meagan Lowe and James Clark for their enthusiastic acrobatics 

• Emmanuel Calisthenics for their skilful displays 

• Highvale PS, High St Rd UC, Pinewood PS & The Avenue UC  for loan of 
their trestles 

• St Justin‘s for stall frames, tarpaulins and trestles. 

• John & Margaret Colvin for the use of the pedal cars. 

• Baker family for two weeks holiday on Phillip Island for the Silent auction. 

• those who took on the responsibility of coordinating a stall. The fete 
committee greatly appreciates your efforts (see next page for names) 

• everyone who volunteered to work on the various stalls. 

• David Jackson for controlling and counting the money, and helpers Robert 
O’Brien, Peter Stewart & John Tuininga 

• Margaret Fraser for the food safety oversight. 

• Kat Mann and Alanee Hearnshaw who painted faces non stop all day  

• Holmesglen TAFE, Greenmount, Pinewood, and Scotsburn nurseries for 
donating plants. 

• our Ministerial Team who pitched in alongside everyone else 

• Dawn & Robert Missen for donation of their Beeac Premium manure as 
well as Jenny and  Donald Lang who helped deliver it for the fete. 

• All the wonderful people who were involved in the clean-up on Saturday 
– you did such a fantastic job 

• Eastern Emergency Relief Centre, Habitat for Humanity and Nadrasca 
who accepted  our unsold donations of books, clothing & furniture 
 

AND THANKS TO EVERYONE ELSE WHO HELPED TO MAKE OUR 
FETE SUCH A WONDERFUL EVENT 
                                           A grateful and sincere THANK YOU to the 
whole Congregation from the Fete Committee 
                                                                                                                                        
Cliff Baker, Yan Emms, Judy Fry, Murray Lowe & Faye Wagon  

                                                                                        



Individual Stall Results 
Stall Groups / Coordinators Profit 

$2 Boxes 4.30 Worship & Kids Church / Ken Devos 366.33 

Asian Food Asian Families / Onn & Cynthia Chin 1840.08 

Animal Farm donations 56.30 

Beeac Premium  D&R Missen /Lois Hosking 648.00 

BBQ Youth /Susan & Michael Stringer 676.18 

Books Book & Tennis Club / John Boucher 3725.20 

Book Launch Lynette Dungan/David Fraser           TBA 

Cards/Notebooks Shirley & David Williams 280.00 

Cakes UCAF / Dianne Sides 2102.00 

Crafts Judith Greenwood, Laurel Muir, Margaret Lemke 2239.75 

Collectables Margaret Lemke & Joanne Boldiston 1124.10 

Devonshire Tea Uniting Voices Choir/Eileen Scott 1033.85 

Face Painting Alanee Hearnshaw & Kat Mann  135.10 

Fairy Floss Youth / Jane Hart 255.28 

Jewellery Ashleigh Robjant     TBA 

Paintings Margaret Frecker and Iris Pederick 252.50 

Pedal Cars Youth/Joel Hearnshaw 290.00 

Pizza La Porchetta / Kaye Morgan 182.40 

Photo Cards Jenny Vass 156.20 

Plants Elders/Ian McMillan  2088.85 

Pre-loved Clothes Sue & Glenn Laub 987.60 

Silent Auction   Cliff Baker 3640.50 

Treasure Adult Group /Graeme Schoder 3960.60 

Donations  299.00 

Total stall takings   $26339.80 

LESS general Fete 

costs 

 
 

$1726.42 

Net Profit  
For Congregational Outreach Projects 

$24613.38 

Apologies if we have left any names off this list. 

 

FETE WRAP-UP FOR 2011 

At the Fete we were 

“Generously living God’s love”  
and we raised $24613.38 

 
A HUGE thank you to everyone who did so much to create such a 

wonderful fete. It was a great example of what is meant by generously 

living God’s love. 

With these proceeds we will achieve the Congregational 

Outreach Project donation targets: 

1. Friends of Baguia [East Timor], to fund kindergarten teachers: $3,600 

2. Hotham Mission Asylum Seeker Project [Vic] for emergency accommodation: $2500 

3. Mission in Action [Kenya], a new community playground: $7400 

4. Friends of Ermera [East Timor]: $4000 

5. Habitat for Humanity [Vic] support Brush with Kindness projects: $4500 

6. New Hope Counseling, Workshops for Anger, Grief & Loss Management: $1500 

7. Rubaga Youth Development [Uganda], skill training of street children: $500 

8. Kids Hope [Vic], help fund affiliation fees for GWUC volunteers:$300  

In addition, $1274.50 from Christmas Card sales will go to UC SHARE and the Ryder 

Cheshire Foundation.  

Habitat for Humanity gained $330.50 from sales & appreciated being able to participate.  


